111學年度

國立台東高級中學第一學期期末考高二英文科試卷

適用班級:201~208 作答方式:答案卡+答案卷

第壹部分:單選題 (64分)

一、綜合測驗 30分

說明:第1題至第20題,每題一個空格,請依文意選出最適當的一個答案,畫記在答案卡之「選擇題答案區」。

各題答對得1.5分;未作答、答錯、或畫記多於一個選項者,該題以零分計算。

Do you know how to tell if someone is lying? Just pay attention to his or her body language. The fact is that spoken language takes up only a small part of human communication; most of our communication is done <u>1.</u> our bodies. Our bodies can reveal our true emotions and <u>2.</u> we're really thinking about. If we learn to understand one another's body language, we can determine whether someone is <u>3.</u> the truth. For example, when someone is lying, he or she often tends to touch himself or herself a lot. In addition, body language is sometimes related to romantic feelings. A person might look quickly at someone he or she likes <u>4.</u> wanting to be noticed and then turn away before looking back again for just a bit longer. By understanding the signals <u>5.</u> people send out with their body language, we can communicate more effectively with one another. Best of all, we don't have to say a word!

1.(A) at	(B) with	(C) for	(D) from
2.(A) what	(B) where	(C) why	(D) when
3.(A) following	(B) doubting	(C) saying	(D) telling
4.(A) besides	(B) nothing but	(C) without	(D) except for
5.(A) that	(B) who	(C) where	(D) what

Every year, Thailand is visited by a lot of tourists. Many of these tourists like to take rides on the backs of elephants. Unfortunately, there's a cruel side 6. such elephant tourism that would likely horrify many travelers.

Because of the popularity of elephant tourism, many young wild elephants are taken __7.__ their mothers through the use of traps. The young elephants are then sold to tour companies, where they are abused. For days, the elephants are beaten and kept in small cages. This violence is performed to __8._ the elephants obedient. The elephants are then forced into carrying heavy tourists for hours every day. They don't get enough food or water, __9. __makes them even more tired.

Many agree that we should treat elephants better. If you go to Thailand, instead of riding an elephant, consider visiting one of Thailand's national parks __10._ wild elephants walk around freely. There, you can see these beautiful animals as they live happily.

- 6. (A) in (B) on (C) to (D) for
- 7. (A) into (B) upon (C) instead of (D) away from
- 8. (A) cause (B) let (C) have (D) make
- 9. (A) that (B) which (C) it (D) this
- 10 (A) which (B) when (C) where (D) how

Soccer is by far the most popular sport in the world. Millions of people watch the World Cup, one of the biggest sporting events in the world. From November 20 to December 18, 2022, teams from 32 countries are competing in Qatar to be the new world 11. It is the first World Cup ever being 12. In the Middle East. The host country is inviting the world to explore its culture along with its landscapes and attractions. Sixty-four matches are being played in 8 different venues. Al Bayt Stadium is covered 13. a design that looks like a giant tent. And there is something very special about Stadium 974. 974 is the international dialing code for Qatar, as well as the exact number of shipping 14. used to construct Stadium 974 in Qatar. Being portable and removable, many parts of Al Bayt Stadium and Stadium 974 can be used again and again for many years to come. The official 2022 World Cup ball is called AI Rihla, which uses technology that records what's happening on the field. The data immediately 15 officials who use it to help with questions about plays. Qatar is ready to welcome the 2022 FIFA World Cup. What about you?

11. (A) silence	(B) recorder	(C) champion	(D) presence
12. (A) held	(B) to hold	(C) holding	(D) hold
13. (A) during	(B) with	(C) until	(D) for
14. (A) instructions	(B) containers	(C) difficulties	(D) orders
15. (A) brings about	(B) starts with	(C) takes over	(D) goes to

Believe it or not, strokes kill 5.5 million people worldwide annually. <u>16.</u> it is often regarded as an old person's disease, young people can also suffer a stroke. When Brooke, 30 years old, was giving her baby a diaper change, her left arm ached. She was also experiencing <u>17.</u> headaches. She ignored her discomfort, believing she was just too tired

from taking care of her recently born baby. Her mom, who <u>18.</u>, noticed Brooke was not her usual self and called 911 immediately. It turns out that a blood clot from Brooke's neck was to blame. So, anyone can have a stroke. Warning <u>19.</u> of strokes include weakness on one side of the body, sudden vision loss, dizziness, and sudden severe headaches. Also, the person may have trouble speaking and moving. People more <u>20.</u> for having a stroke are those who smoke, don't exercise enough, have a poor diet, abuse alcohol or are overweight.

16. (A) As though	(B) Since	(C) Provided that	(D) While
17. (A) wealthy	(B) intense	(C) stormy	(D) sincere
18. (A) was visiting	(B) visited	(C) visits	(D) have been visited
19. (A) checkups	(B) zones	(C) signs	(D) factors
20. (A) off hook	(B) in time	(C) at risk	(D) on duty

二、文意選填 10分)

說明:第21.題至第30題,每題一個空格,請忽略選項大小寫,依文意在文章後所提供的 (A) 到 (CD) 選項中分別選出最適當者,並將其英文字母代號畫記在答案卡之「選擇題答案區」。每題答對得1分;未作答、答錯,該題以零分計算。

作答時不需考慮大小寫

(A) permanent (B) habitat (C) operation (D) disadvantaged (AB) abuse (AC) for example (AD) involve (BC) what's more (BD) herd (CD) pleasure

In recent years, a lot of information has been revealed about cruelty to elephants for the benefit of tourism in Thailand. Many elephant-riding tours in Thailand include practices that relate to the cruel <u>21.</u> of animals. If you are planning to visit Thailand, be aware that there are places to visit where you can take <u>22.</u> in watching these creatures without harming them.

23. __, consider taking a trip to Elephant Nature Park. This place is a __24. __ home for elephants located near the city of Chiang Mai in northern Thailand. Elephant Nature Park was founded in the 1990s with a view to providing a safe environment for these __25. __ elephants. The park currently houses more than 35 elephants, and many of them were rescued from the tourism industry. __26. __, buffalos, dogs, and various other animals have a home there.

Another choice that could be the best part of your trip is Phang Nga Elephant Park in southern Thailand. At this small park, you can learn about Asian elephants and see them living in their natural <u>27</u>. This park, opened in 2015, is a family-run <u>28</u>. The park owners' mission is to give their <u>29</u>. the best possible quality of life.

Wherever you go to see elephants in Thailand, remember that plenty of choices are available that don't <u>30.</u> harsh treatment of these friendly creatures.

三、篇章結構 (8分)

說明:第31題至第34題,每題一個空格,請依文意在文章後所提供的 (A) 到 (D) 選項中分別選出最適當者,並將其 英文字母代號畫記在答案卡之「選擇題答案區」。每題答對得2分;未作答、答錯,該題以零分計算。

Who Can Build a Better Bot?

by Billy Haselton

Robotics competitions are about more than just robots

Not so long ago, robots existed only in the imaginations of science fiction writers; now they're a normal part of the school curriculum. More and more schools around the world are integrating robotics into their menu of activities. Robotics teams compete in events to show how skillful they can be at making their mechanical inventions come to life. In a way, this trend is only natural: Kids love playing games and engaging in competitions of all sorts. Kids are particularly enamored with video games and technology. 31. Robotics competitions!

Nowadays there are dozens of robotics competitions that are swarming with young robot designers. A quick Google search will uncover more robotics events than you can imagine. 33. Founded by Dean Kamen, FIRST is a program in which experienced mentors guide robotics team members in finding innovative solutions to problems by using robots. Like all

robotics programs, FIRST emphasizes teamwork and building community. One of their core values is the made-up word "coopertition" — a blend of respectful cooperation and intense competition.

Robotics competitions have become a worldwide phenomenon. Nearly a million students and more than 100 countries compete in robotics events through a variety of organizations, such as FIRST, VEX, Botball and RoboCup. At international robotics competitions, teams from around the world match up against each other to compete furiously, but to have fun and form cross-cultural friendships, too. 34. Clearly, robots can make great teachers.

- (A) Besides that, working on robotics projects helps students learn determination and resilience as they solve problems and achieve their goals.
- (B) One of the most well-known international robotics organizations is FIRST, an acronym which means *For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology*.
- (C) Dean Kamen shares a valuable lesson that students learn from robotics: "Most of the time you will fail, but you will also occasionally succeed. These occasional successes make all the hard work and sacrifice worthwhile."
- (D) Put all of that together and what do you get?

四、閱讀測驗(12分)

說明:第35題至第40題,每題請分別根據各篇文章之文意選出最適當的一個選項,答對得2分;未作答、答錯、 或畫記多於一個選項者,該題以零分計算。

35-37為題組

Have you ever felt attracted to someone but wasn't sure if they felt the same way? What are some ways that men and women show they are attracted to one another? Below are some signs if you want to know how the other person is feeling.

If men or women are feeling attracted, they will often show they are available by keeping an open posture with their arms uncrossed. And instead of looking down at the table or their phone, they will look up toward the other person's face. Also, in order to show engagement, they may lean in toward you. This is especially true if you are in a group of people. Another particular movement is the head tilt*. Head-tilting shows interest by indicating that they are paying attention to what you are saying. Although women do this more than men, both sexes are known to show this behavior. Lastly, any form of touching is definitely a sign of interest. Even the most innocent of touches like on the elbow or arm can be a surefire sign. The above tips are ways of telling if the other person is interested or not. Now go for that guy or girl of your dreams, and let us know how it goes!

註:tilt傾斜

- 35. What is probably the author's purpose in writing this passage?
 - (A) To get rid of some misunderstandings that people have toward the opposite sex.
 - (B) To inform readers about how people get along with each other.
 - (C) To provide readers with information about behavior in people who are drawn to each other.
 - (D) To offer readers some tips about going out on a date
- 36. What sign can indicate two people may have an interest in each other?
 - (A) The two are looking at the table or their phones.
 - (B) Their heads tilt in to each other.
 - (C) They sit with their arms crossed.
 - (D) They avoid looking at each other's faces.
- 37. According to the passage, which statement is correct?
 - (A) Compared with females, males tend to tilt their heads more to show their interest.
 - (B) Most touching can be a sign of interest, but this does not include touching that seems quite innocent.
 - (C) People will show open gestures to indicate that they are available to others.
 - (D) Both males and females tilt their hands to show that they are attracted to someone.

38-40為題組

Amazon has grown from an online store that sold mainly books to a digital retail giant where shoppers can buy everything from clothes to kitchen tools. Now, Amazon is making a splash with its new grocery chain, Amazon Go.

Amazon Go offers a unique shopping experience. Before customers can begin shopping, they must first download the Amazon Go app, which is linked to their Amazon.com account. When walking into the store, customers scan their Amazon accounts with their smartphones. From there, they can shop for groceries and other goods. The store has no clerks or cash registers for checking out items. Instead, weight sensors on the store's shelves detect which items a customer took. If a customer takes a product from the shelf, that item is added to the cart in their app. If a customer puts an item back on the shelf, the item is removed from the cart.

Amazon plans to open around three thousand Amazon Go stores by 2021. Some say these stores pose a threat to people's jobs. Whether or not that's true, Amazon Go is certainly ready to compete with the large grocery and convenience stores that are already in operation. With Amazon's digital retail store, shopping will certainly move to a whole new level.

- 38. What's the best title for this passage?
 - (A) Amazon's All-time Enemies
 - (B) Advantages of Using the Amazon Go APP
 - (C) The History of Online Shopping
 - (D) Amazon Go: A Brand New Shopping Experience
- 39. Which of the following statements is correct?
 - (A) Amazon sells only books online.
 - (B) It is still not known how many Amazon Go stores will open.
 - (C) Amazon Go stores promise not to take away people's jobs.
 - (D) Customers shopping at Amazon Go stores do not need to line up to check out items.
- 40. How do Amazon Go stores know what customers buy?
 - (A) By using digital cameras all around shelves to record what has been taken from the shelf.
 - (B) By asking customers to scan each product they want to buy with their smartphones.
 - (C) By using weight sensors that can detect what has been taken from the shelf.
 - (D) By asking customers to report what they buy on their Amazon GO APP.

五、混合題共6分(選擇題每題2分共4分,非選題2分)

說明:第41題至第42題,每題請分別根據各篇文章之文意選出最適當的一個選項,在答案卡上作答,每題2分;第43題請在答案卷上依標示題號作答,每格2分。

41-43為顯組

The Circle Circus is in town for two weeks of performances, arousing excitement and curiosity among townspeople. Yet, this morning, a great number of posters appeared everywhere around the town, including many posted outside the circus. Here's the poster:

Stop the Abuse! Save the Elephants! The Cruelest Show on Earth!

The following are the cruel facts you should know before you buy a ticket to the circus.

Baby elephants are taken away from their mothers by the circus

Trainers separate baby elephants from their mothers at around 21 months old. In the wild, elephants stay with their mothers for a long time. Females stay with their moms for their entire lives, but males leave when they become teenagers.

Elephants' spirits are broken by the circus

In the early "training" stage, baby elephants are forced to stand on a concrete floor for 23 hours per day. No lying down or turning around is allowed. What's worse, this "training" lasts for six months!

Elephants are abused with ropes, bullhooks, and electric prods*

Elephants suffer and cry out. Yet no one helps them because circuses or venues putting on animal shows are not monitored* by any kind of agency.

Elephants spend their lives in abuse, chains, and boxcars* with small doors

These captive* elephants are confined in cramped* boxcars, whose doors are barely bigger than these poor animals. Most of them are also chained wherever they go and suffer lifelong abuse.

註:prod 刺棒 monitor 監管 boxcar 鐵路載貨棚車 captive 被囚禁的 cramped 擁擠的;狹小的

- 41. In the second bullet point on the poster, why does the author add quotation marks to the word "training"?
 - (A) To show respect.
 - (B) To show support.
 - (C) To show agreement.
 - (D) To show disapproval.
- 42. Which TWO of the following statements give concrete examples of how elephants suffer in the circus?
 - (A) In the wild, elephants stay with their mothers for a long time.
 - (B) Trainers separate baby elephants from their mothers at around 21 months old.
 - (C) Baby elephants are forced to stand on a concrete floor for 23 hours per day.
 - (D) Circuses putting on animal shows are not monitored by any kind of agency.

第貳部分:非選擇題(共36分)

43. The poster seems to be trying to persuade people **NOT** to buy circus tickets. Find ONE sentence in the poster that clearly indicates its author's intention besides "Stop the Abuse!" and "Save the Elephants!" Write the WHOLE sentence. (請在答案紙上作答) (2分)

六、文意字彙 (20分)

說明:1.44-53題請依據題意及字首字尾提示,並注意<u>時態</u>,寫出<u>完整的單字</u>在「答案卷」上。

2. 請依序作答。每題2分,共20分。

44. When a ball is coming at your face, your eyes will a lly shut.

45. George loves insects such as butterflies and ladybugs, so he can spend hours oing these little creatures flying and
crawling.
46. Being a teacher, I think, is a ml job, because a teacher can be a positive influence in students' lives.
47. On a pl and mental level, I think I can understand why she acts like she does not care in front of someone she
actually likes and adores. Namely, you can say that she is playing a mind game.
48. Do you know how to it this poem? In other words, do you know how to read and explain this poem in your own words and express your personal understanding of it?
49. The ht of the year of 2022 was our annual sports meet on Christmas Eve, when we all raced and competed to the
fullest and felt great joy!
50. It is hard to identify the suspects who cted the robbery of the bank because all the robbers wore masks
51. Skin is ve to the sunlight as the latter contains UV (ultraviolent) radiation that damages the cells.
52. If you don't drink ae water after working out or playing sports, you may get dehydrated or suffer heatstroke.
53. After running a marathon of 42.195 KM, Mary had a sudden feeling of en and tiredness. She could barely walk one
more step.
七.句子合併或改寫(8分)
說明:1. 依各題提示改寫或合併句子,並將答案寫在「答案卷」上。2. 請依序作答。每題2分,共4分。
54. Peter confirmed the rumor.
The rumor: Larry won the lottery and was going to divorce his wife for 35 years and marry a young model.
(以the rumor/belief/news/factthat S V合併句子
55. Amy was so curious that she looked at her husband's private message. (以couldn't help/ couldn't help but完成句子
56. Mr. Brown sold all sorts of British snacks, and most of them were sandwiches.
(以N, all/most/someof which/whom (+S) +V改寫句子
57. Because the international piano competition is around the corner, this new piano contestant should practice more. (以It is
high time that S+were/V-ed完成句子)
八、引導式翻譯題(6分)注意: 請勿書寫答案於本頁下方! 請書寫答案於答案卷上。否則不予計分。
說明:1. 依各題提示,請將以下四個中文句子譯成正確、通順、達意的英文, 書寫時請注意句子時態 ,並將答案
寫在「答案卷」上。 2 第62 64題为博弈式題刑,每枚1 分,共4 分:第65 66題为數句式翻譯,每題2八,共6八
2. 第63, 64題為填空式題型,每格1分,共4分;第65, 66題為整句式翻譯,每題3分,共6分
58. 根據官方報告,去年從美國進口的牛肉佔台灣市場的百分之四十八 (每格1分共2分)
Based on an official report, the imported beef from the US 48 percent of the market in Taiwan last year.
59. 一旦有人開始捐款,其他人就會照著做 (每格1分共2分)
Once someone starts to donate money, the rest of the people will
60. Emma 昨晚以親切的微笑應對(應付)難纏的客人。(本題2分,一處錯誤扣0.5分)

適用班級: 201~208**第貳部分:非選擇題 36分** 作答方式: 答案卡+答案卷

二年___班___號 姓名:_____**五、混合題(共2分)**

43. The poster seems to be trying to persuade people **NOT** to buy circus tickets. Find ONE sentence in the poster that clearly indicates its author's intention besides "Stop the Abuse!" and "Save the Elephants!" Write the WHOLE sentence. (2分)

六、文意字彙(共20分,每題2分 44. 45. 46. 47. 48. 49. 50. 51. 52. 53. 七.句子合併或改寫(共8分,每題2分) 54 Peter confirmed the rumor. The rumor: Larry won the lottery and was going to divorce his wife for 35 years and marry a young model. (以the rumor/belief/news/fact...that S V_.....合併句子 55. Amy was so curious that she looked at her husband's cell phone message. (以couldn't help/couldn't help but...完成句子 56. Mr. Brown sold all sorts of British snacks, and most of them were sandwiches. (以N, all/most/some...of which/whom (+S) +V...改寫句子 57. Because the international piano competition is around the corner, this new piano contestant should practice more. (以It is high time that S+were/V-ed...完成句子) 八、翻譯題(共6分)將完整的單字及句子填入畫底線空格即可(請注意時態,時態錯誤不予計分) 58. 根據官方報告,去年從美國進口的牛肉佔台灣市場的百分之四十八。(每格1分共2分) Based on an official report, the imported beef from the US 48 percent of the market in Taiwan last year. 59. 一旦有人開始捐款,其他人就會照著做。(每格1分共2分) Once someone starts to donate money, the rest of the people will 60. Emma 昨晚以親切的微笑應對(應付)難纏的客人。(本題2分,一處錯誤扣0.5分)